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City of Detroit 

Detroit City Council - District 4 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

DATE:  April 22, 2025 
 
TO:       David Whitaker, Legislative Policy Division  
 
FROM:  Latisha Johnson   
   District 4 Councilmember 
 
SUBJECT: ARPA Funds Reassignment Request  
 

Greetings, 

 

During the 2025-26 fiscal year budget deliberations, it was indicated that City 
Council has an opportunity to reassign $9,471,312 to existing American Rescue 
Plan Act funded projects. Furthermore, it was indicated that the funding would 
be equally divided amongst the nine members of the Detroit City Council 
providing each member with $1,052,368 to reassign.  
 
Councilmember Johnson would like to reassign her portion of the funding to 
the following existing programs: 
 

• $87,500 to support the Community Violence Intervention group to cover 
City Council District 3 and District 4  
 

• $964,868 or the remaining balance to the Basement Backup Protection 
Program to support households in City Council District 4 

 
If you have any questions, please contact Yolanda Jackson our Senior Policy 
Analyst, at yolanda.jackson@detroitmi.gov. 
  


